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THE TREASURE TRAIL
On Monday, I returned to explore the 
self-guided Treasure Trail, but I’m after 
no ordinary treasure: it’s taonga of the 
botanical kind. 

The trail, with numbered markers, 
began in the Fernery. It’s calm and quiet 
here, the mossy path soft and spongy. You 
can almost hear nature breathing in and 
out if you stop and listen. A soundtrack 
of kākā and tūī calls erupted and pierced 
the stillness reminding me this was their 
domain, not mine.

I looked above and saw two bold and 
cheeky kākā chattering with each other. 
Suddenly one flew off, swinging on  
a supplejack vine like Tarzan as he did. 

The idea for the Treasure Trail was 
developed by NZ botanist Dr John 
Dawson as a fun way to introduce visitors 
to the treasures growing at Ōtari.

Having reached the trail’s end, I sat  
on a memorial bench seat that was almost 
engulfed by a wild and unruly Coprosma 
bush. The final post was the Brockie Rock 

Garden, home to the hardiest plants that 
survive in extreme environments such as 
mountain tops, rugged coastlines, and 
tussocky hillsides. The Treasure Trail may 
have been a simple exercise, but I’ve learned 
many intriguing facts about our NZ bush.

THE ŌTARI-WILTON’S BUSH TRUST
Ōtari-Wilton’s Bush is managed by 
Wellington City Council, which employs 
a team of horticulturalists, gardeners and 
scientists. According to Carol West, chair of 
Ōtari-Wiltons Bush Trust, the trust supports 
the work of staff with volunteer labour and 
fundraising to promote Ōtari’s goals.

A shared passion for preserving this 
native botanic garden and forest reserve  
for future generations links the twelve 
members of the trust. 

I spoke to Tim Park, manager at Ōtari 
Native Botanic Garden and Wilton’s Bush 
Reserve, who said during the 1920s, the then 
director of parks, J G McKenzie worked with 
botanist Dr Leonard Cockayne to establish 
the Native Botanic Garden alongside 

“Ōtari-Wilton’s Bush has become a protective haven for many  
endangered plant and bird species.” 

Graceful native grasses line the 
path of the Rainshadow Garden

Native birds such as tui are 
thriving in Otari-Wilton’s bush

Choose a trail to suit your fitness  ⊲

FOR MORE INFORMATION  
ON HOW TO ENTER, SCAN  

THE QR CODE (LEFT) OR VISIT 
NZMCD.CO.NZ/RESENE-RENO/

COMPETITION 

SHOW US YOUR 
RENO & WIN!

MCD and Resene have teamed up to find  
New Zealand’s coolest RV decorating projects.

If you’ve added a personal touch  
to your motorhome, caravan or  
other RV, we’d love to hear from you. 

Maybe you’ve used paint to create 
more light and space in your interior,  
or you’ve used Resene paint, stains  

or wallpaper to create a gorgeous 
reading or sleeping space; perhaps 
you’ve painted the outside of your 
RV to stand out from the crowd?  
No matter how big or small, if  

you’ve used Resene on the interior  
or exterior of your RV to make it reflect 

your personality and feel like home, this 

is the competition for you! Simply send 
in a picture of your renovation, along 
with a little info about you, your van and 
your upgrade or reno, and you could be 
in to win a fab prize of a $1,000 Resene 
ColorShop voucher, a $300 Prezzy  
Card and a 12-month subscription to 
Motorhomes, Caravans & Destinations 
magazine. Winning stories will also be 
featured in an upcoming issue of MCD.  
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